

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



March 13, 2007

Karen Wirt, Chair ANC 6C P.O. Box 77876 Washington, D.C., 20013-7787

Commissioner Wirt:

At our regularly scheduled meeting on March 8, 2007, with a quorum present, we voted unanimously to request a series of joint meetings between ANC 6A and ANC 6C to review the options for expanding the historic district beyond F Street, NE – the current boundary of the Capital Hill Historic District. Our Commission proposes we hold three joint meetings of ANC 6A's Economic Development and Zoning Committee with ANC 6's Planning, Zoning and the Environment Committee on the following dates:

- Wednesday, April 4, 2007, 7:00pm, at the regularly scheduled ANC 6C Planning, Zoning and Environment Committee meeting
- Tuesday, April 24, 2007, 7:00pm, at the regularly scheduled ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee meeting
- Wednesday, May 23, 2007, 7:00pm, a joint meeting between ANC 6C Planning, Zoning and Environment Committee and ANC 6A Economic Development and Zoning Committee at Sherwood Recreation Center

In addition, our Commission approved sharing the cost of a half-page advertisement in the Voice of the Hill to provide public notice of these meetings. The total cost for the advertisement is \$502 and our respective shares would be \$251 per Commission.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A